
STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORI< AT ALBANY 

1400 Washington Avenue, Albany, N.Y. 12222 

DATE: 7 November 1973 

TO: Vice President John W. Hartley 
Administration Bui !ding - Room 326 

FROM: Walter M. Tisdale 
Service Bui !ding "A" - Room 103 

SUBJECT: Campus Progress Report No. 232 
Lake Improvements and Landscaping - lndlan Quadrangle 

Today we inspected and accepted the lake portion of this 
contract plus such portions of the landscaping such as have currently 
been instal Jed. There remains another portion of mostly deciduous 
trees which have yet to be i nsta I I ed next spring. 

The job was exceptionally we! I executed and we now have a 
very beautiful lake with considerable stabi I ization of the banks. 
We anticipate that there wi I I be I ittle if any erosion occurring, 
and with minimum attention the lake should now be easy to maintain 
and should continue to retain its natural environmental aspects. 
Some of the more precipitous banks have been stabi I ized with the 
use of pi I ing, while less precipitous banks have been treated with 
sod strips and see~ing. During the project we were able to actually 
increase the surface of the lake somewhat and this has enhanced its 
appearance. 

A very smal I punch I ist accompanied the takeover of the 
project at this phase. Another final inspection at the completion 
of the entire job wl I I be.conducted next spring. Actually the 
entire task is not scheduled to be completed unti I I October 1974. 
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cc: ,President Benezet 
Mr. Buckhoff 
Mr. Welch 
rProf. Scott 
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